Iowa Academy of Science Dr. George W. Peglar, Sec.-Treas. Department of Mathematics Iowa State University Ames, Iowa 50010

Dear Dr. Peglar:

In our telephone conversation of March 16, I indicated that Prof. Canfield needs a completed copy of the Program for the Iowa Section M.A.A. meeting on April 21. He wishes to send copies of the program to Iowa Section members since not all of them are members of the Iowa Academy of Science. I have sent him a copy of the form which I sent to you, but as you know this will not include the two papers which you arranged for at I.S.U.

I would appreciate your sending the necessary information directly to Prof. Canfield. Since Prof. Paul Meglitsch, editor of the Proceedings, also requested this information, I have also sent him an incomplete copy of the program. Perhaps you have already given him the proper form.

You will recall that in my letter of February 25 I applied for \$25, or more if you saw fit, to help defray the \$100 honorarium for Prof. Olmsted. It is my hope that you will be able to confirm an appropriate amount in the near future.

Sincerely.

William L. Waltmann, Chmn. Iowa Section, M.A.A.

